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Good afternoon,

I am happy to be here today to announce the launching of a new project, funded by the Government of Japan and implemented by UNHCR.  First of all, please allow me to express my gratitude for inviting me to this press conference and to laud the tireless efforts made by UNHCR in close coordination with the Commissioner for Refugees. 
It is my utmost pleasure that we can continue to provide vulnerable people with assistance through the project “Addressing protection and assistance needs for refugees and IDPs in Sudan”, the amount of which reaches 2,584,000 US dollars. The project will commence from April as part of a larger project planned by UNHCR. 
As you all know, a growing number of refugees have fled South Sudan due to the protracted conflict and the unprecedented famine has also driven their influx into Sudan. This humanitarian crisis is now of great concern to the international community. I strongly feel that this concern is shared with my Sudanese friends. I welcome President Al Bashir’s personal involvement as well as his directive to the authorities concerned to address this South Sudanese crisis. I also appreciate the decision made by the Sudanese Government to open new cross-border humanitarian corridors and to provide a large amount of sorgum to support South Sudanese people suffering from the famine. The Japanese Government, recognizing the scale of the crisis, provides humanitarian assistance to the South Sudanese people through UNHCR projects, not only in the Sudanese territory, but in South Sudan as well. 
It is worth mentioning that Sudanese host a lot of refugees from neighboring countries, not only form South Sudan. This proves how generous Sudanese people are. I highly appreciate the generosity of Sudanese people and the role they play in this region, hosting the refugees in desperate circumstances. Sudan deserves international support in this endeavor. We are proud to be part of that endeavor in partnership with UNHCR.

Japan is also aware of the hardship of refugees from other neighboring countries. In 2014, I visited Wad Sharifey Camp in Kassala State, where Eritrean refugees were benefiting from assistance provided by UNHCR funded by the Japanese Government. I hope that we can give a helping hand to refugees from Chad and the Central African Republic through this new project as we have been doing in the past years. 
Through this project, we will also support IDPs in the Darfur region. I believe that the security situation in most of the region has recently been improving. But the real challenge ahead is how to consolidate this trend. I will be very pleased if we could contribute to that.
As I conclude, I wish this grant will contribute in addressing some of the urgent needs of the refugees and IDPs in Sudan.  
Thank you
